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Meeting Minutes 
July 2, 2014 
 
Attendees: 12 Jeff Childers, Rachel Cruz, Ruben Cruz, Clint Ipock, Bonnie Mueller, Jim Mueller, Chris 
Pokorny, Bill Randleman, Peggy Steck, Tim Steck, Bren Wamsley, Lorin Wamsley  
 
President, Ruben Cruz, called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. 
Secretary, Bren Wamsley read the June 4th minutes and they were approved as read.  
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurers’ report and it was approved as presented. 
 
 

Old Business 
 
Event 3 and 4 Recap 

Ruben Cruz reported the courses were fun.  Bonnie Mueller stated a few cars exceeded the 
sound limits and we need to be taking care of that.  Valley River security had issues with one 
of our participants speeding around VR center.  Ruben Cruz spoke with that person and 
ejected them from the property.  Ruben expressed his disappointment with only having 5 
people Saturday evening to change the course and setup for Sunday.   

Venue Update 
Lorin Wamsley reported he will be contacting Weyerhaeuser in August per their instructions.  
We are currently still on for Willamette Pass in August and Creswell in September.  

Car Classing Methodology 
Bill Randleman will present at the next meeting 

Larison HillClimb Update 
Bonnie Mueller had the following updates: 

• There will be 6 runs instead of 4 
• There are 39 drivers to date and registration is still open 
• She and Jim finished blowing the hill and it looks great 
• Lots of helpers this year. 
• Potties will be delivered no later than Friday at noon 
• Had a great worker meeting  

Event 5 and 6 Planning 
Jim and Bonnie Mueller will go up to Willamette Pass Thursday prior to events 5 and 6 to take 
the registration trailer and blow off the course lot. We need someone to bring the trailer back 
and tow the 2nd trailer to and from Jerry Braunberger is working on that.  Tim Steck will order 
the potties.  

EESCC PAX Values 
Tim Steck presented his EESCC  PAX values and the comparison between EESCC and the 
SCCA PAX.  He did this for fun.  We’ll still be using SCCA PAX. 

Dyno Day Recap 
Ruben Cruz reported approximately 40 cars participated.  The lowest horse power was a 
Honda hatchback at 50 hp and the highest a Vet at 600+ hp.  Ruben will locate our scales. 

2014 Banquet Update 
Bren Wamsley reported that the banquet committee had their first meeting.  The theme this 
year is “Do You Recall?”. Based on the survey and the club meeting, we’ll have some kind of 
trivia type game.  Jim and Bonnie Mueller volunteered for this project.  Bren asked if someone 
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had a projector we could borrow for the banquet.  Bonnie feels she has one available, but will 
verify.  . 

Road Clean-Up 
Mueller’s will not be available for the August 16th road clean-up so it was decided to change 
the date to August 23rd.   

 
New Business 
 
DVD Monitor 

Jim Mueller would like to remove the DVD monitor and player from the registration trailer as a 
winter project.  In place of the monitor, Tim Steck will create a sponsor banner beginning with 
the 2015 season. 

FM Transmitter 
Bill Randleman suggested we consider using a FM transmitter for our announcer which will 
reduce the volume required on our PA system.  The club already owns a FM transmitter and 
Bill will try it out at the next event. 

Schedule Flyer Party 
The flyer party is scheduled for Wednesday, July 9th 5:30 pm at Jim Mueller’s old office. 
 

Adjourn Meeting 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:19 p.m.  
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Bren Wamsley, Secretary 

 
Homework Assignments 

 
News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Bren Wamsley 
(BreWams@comcast.net) no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting. 
 
AUG  David Lumbra SEP Jerome Russell OCT Matt Boatman  
NOV Chris Nunes  DEC    JAN     
FEB    MAR    APR 
  
All - Flyer party –at Jim Mueller’s old office Wednesday, July 9th at 5:30 pm 
All – Event 5 and 6 set-up Friday, August 8th  
All – Road clean-up Saturday, August 23rd 9:00 am 
Bill Randleman – setup FM transmitter 
Bonnie Mueller - Amend bylaws to add officer liability insurance 
Bonnie Mueller – Test projector 
Bonnie Mueller – Tow registration trailer to Event 5 
Bonnie & Jim Mueller – Banquet Trivia project 
Jerry Braunberger – identify individuals to tow timing trailer both directions and registration trailer 
home 
Lorin Wamsley – Make sponsors aware of the “Specials” page for discount offer 
Lorin Wamsley – Contact Weyerhaeuser in August 
Ruben Cruz – Locate scales 
Tanner Berg – line up vendors for events 7-8  
Tim Steck – order Event 5 and 6 potties 
Tim Steck – order sponsor banner January 2015 
 
 


